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Proposed law provides an exception in that no employer shall require when filling a position, including without limitation on an initial
application form, about an applicant’s criminal history record until after the applicant has been given a conditional offer of employment.
Proposed law defines an employer as a person, association, or legal or commercial entity receiving services from an employee and, in
return, giving compensation of any kind to an employee. Proposed law provides that an employer shall not consider an arrest record or
charge that did not result in a conviction or consider a sealed, dismissed, set aside, expunged, or pardoned conviction when making a final
hiring decision. Proposed law provides that an employer, when considering other types of criminal history records, shall make an individual
assessment of whether an applicant’s criminal history records shall make an individual assessment of whether an applicant’s criminal
history record has a direct and adverse relationship with the specific duties of the job that may justify denying the applicant the position.
Proposed law provides that if an employer makes a final hiring decision to deny an applicant in part or solely because of an applicant’s
criminal history record, the employer shall notify the applicant in writing of the denial and the applicant’s right to file a complaint with the
state or local human rights commission. Proposed law provides for a maximum penalty of $5,000 for each violation by an employer.

There is no anticipated direct material effect on state governmental expenditures as a result of this measure. The proposed law does not
apply to state employment, which has existing law prohibiting consideration of criminal history in public employment. This legislation
creates the Fair Chance Hiring Act to avoid discrimination related to the criminal history record.

Proposed law may result in an increase in revenue to local governing authorities if an employer violates proposed law. The penalty is a
maximum of $5,000 for each violation by an employer who discriminates based on the criminal history of an employee or prospective
employee. The potential revenue will accrue to local governmental entities.
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